Minutes
WID Committee – September 8, 2011
3:00 pm
University Union, Chicago Room

Present: Debra Allwardt, Neil Baird, Jane Brown, Rebekah Buchanan, Magdelyn Helwig, Kristine Kelly, Ellie Kieltyka , Michael Lukkarinen, Richard Ness, Cecil Tarrant

Absent: Joel Gruver

Guest: Steve Rock

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chair Kelly.

Steve Rock, Faculty Senate Chair, welcomed the committee members and reviewed Faculty Senate actions regarding WID, which were as follows: approved the 2010-2011 WID Committee Annual Report, approved the proposed WID description to be included on all WID course syllabi, and recommended that the WID website be updated, which Kelly noted was in process with help from Annette Hamm.  Rock
also encouraged input from the committee at Faculty Senate meetings held every other Tuesday.

The minutes from April 14, 2011 were approved as corrected; Ness had proposed wording for the WID
syllabus statement, rather than Baird.

Kelly noted meeting time for WID committee meetings for 2011-12 would be the second Thursday of each month at 3:00 p.m. in the Chicago Room of the Union.  She sent the schedule to members by e-mail.

Kelly reported that the Faculty Senate had also requested that the WID Committee develop a WID description for the WIU catalog, similar to the FYE description.  Ness suggested using the description from a past WID booklet.  Baird and Helwig agreed to compose a description to present at the next WID Committee meeting.

Kelly reviewed the work of the WID Committee of the past year regarding departments meeting WID criteria, which identified primarily over-enrollment, inadequate amount of writing required, inadequate allowance for early revision of work, and incomplete information included on syllabi. The departments needing the most guidance identified at the March 10, 2011 meeting were: Kinesiology, Dietetics (FCS), Biology, Foreign Languages, and LEJA.  Kelly reported that she had met with several of the chairs of departments over the summer to discuss issues identified in meeting the WID criteria.  She will follow up with the department chairs that have still not responded to the letter sent out last spring, as well as with
the chairs of the departments needing most improvement.

There was discussion of ways to make WID information more prominent and accessible.  It was generally agreed that making the WID website more accessible with better, active links would help.  Baird volunteered to work with Annette Hamm to improve the site, including updated links and WID syllabi examples.  Buchanan will be doing a WID instructional session for CITR in December.  It was generally agreed that a link from the CITR website to the WID website would help accessibility of information. Helwig was to e-mail all WID instructors this week with information about WID criteria and where to obtain more information. Ness suggested holding a reception early in fall semester for WID instructors in order to show support and disseminate information, especially to new instructors.

The idea of a WID student journal, proposed at the last meeting in April, was revisited.  Collaboration with the Honors College and the library was proposed.  Suggestions were made for including all departments on campus, letting departments and colleges select the top written work from their own WID courses, incorporating the FYE and UG research day, making it an online journal, and providing some

kind of prize for the top-rated work.  Kelly said she had found some student journals from other universities online over the summer and would send links to those to the members of the WID Committee.  Allwardt will contact the Honors College and library to request participation in this project and for a representative to attend the November 10, 2011 meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  Next meeting:  Thursday, October 13, 2011

Respectfully submitted,
Jane Brown, WID Secretary 2011-2012
